Ad-Hoc Committee Against the Prevention of Terrorism Bill

C/o Farook Auchoybur, GWF, Brabant St, Port Louis Tel/Fax: 211-6820, or Jean Claude Bibi 208-4074, 259-6644

OPEN LETTER TO THE PRESIDENT 

13th February, 2002

Dear Mr. President,

The Ad-Hoc Committee has taken good note of your refusal to assent the Prevention of Terrorism Bill. Though we are not formally aware of the grounds of your opposition to the Bill, we note however that they reflect your concern for any infringement of the fundamental rights of the people.

We commend such opposition to the Bill as it stands. 

It places you squarely in the camp of those intent to defend the freedoms of the people on a principled basis. We appreciate very much your actions and interventions in the course of the popular revolt in the wake of Kaya's death whilst in police custody in February 1999. We recall how close to the people you were then. 

We also commend your accurate understanding of the US merciless bombing of civilians in Afghanistan who were as innocent as those who died in the World Trade Centre. You defined this as "state terrorism". You were right.

As concerns the Prevention of Terrorism Bill, let us recall that, just as you do, trade union federations, the quasi-totality of editorialists, Lalit, the Bar Council, Amnesty International, ex-Chief Justice Lallah and other lawyers, the Head of Department of the Law faculty of the University of Mauritius and social and workers' organisations have voiced their opposition to the attacks being carried out by Government and its Parliamentary majority against our constitutional rights and freedoms.

The Ad-Hoc Committee condemns government's unreasonable tactic of summoning Parliament on 14Th February, 2002, to vote once more the Prevention of Terrorism Bill. The malevolent purpose is of course to ensure that the bill become law whether you assent or not. Once again government proceeds with indecent haste to stifle a public debate that has barely started. 

The Ad-Hoc Committee maintains its demand that the Prevention of Terrorism Bill should not become law. We demand that Parliamentary debate should be adjourned to allow a full national discussion. We also agree with the demand that a Law Review Committee should be set up to examine the bill thoroughly with the understanding that citizens and citizens' organisations, political parties, trade unions, women's organisations, will be invited to make representations to this committee. 

We also demand that the Prevention of terrorism Bill should be submitted to the UN Human Rights Committee for its opinion in the light of the international obligation that the mauritian State is bound to uphold as a signatory of the Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. 

The Ad-Hoc Committee believes that opposition and resistance against the grave violations of human rights being perpetrated by government will continue in the event that the Prevention of Terrorism Bill becomes law. We would like to think that this resistance will continue to have your support.

In the light of the above, we are at your disposal should you wish to meet members of the Ad-Hoc Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Atma Shanto
Jean-Claude Bibi
Farook Auchaybur

Rajni Lallah

For the Ad-Hoc Committee against the Prevention of Terrorism Bill

